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Editorial – Please do read this! 

I know I can be a bit Grumpy but I am being inundated with submissions of full-
page posters.  Space taken up by commercial adverts are charged on a sliding 
scale for the space they chose.  It is this revenue income along with donations 
which enables us to publish Mere Matters free of charge.  The cheapest advert 
space is £12 rising to a full page at £100 per edition.  If you send a copy of your 
poster for inclusion as is, then please expect an invoice.  An alternative is to just 
type up the required text and send that as a Word file please, this will almost 
certainly get included and be free!  If in doubt then please get in touch. 

Richard Jefferies ~ Editor �Î  863425 editor@merematters.co.uk  

Mere Town Council 

It was pleasing to hear, at our October meeting, that the council agreed to a 
suggestion made by a resident at our previous meeting to call the paths that lead 
from Pettridge Lane to Angel Lane the Eric Mitchell Way.  These paths are to be 
improved with the help of money which came to the Town Council from the 
developers of the old Hill Brush site at Woodlands Road.  I am hoping that we will 
be able to realise a safe way to walk into and out of the centre of town on a good 
surface, with low-level lighting in the evenings.  We will be looking at the 
priorities for Mere Town Council before our annual budget meeting so I would 
encourage residents to come to the meeting to provide your suggestions for what 
should be important for Mere. 
We have finally agreed terms with Wiltshire Council for the leases for the two car 
parks in Mere and we hope to be signing them soon.  The leases mean that the 
car parks must be free of charge for residents and visitors but do require us to 
maintain them and, I would point out, oblige us to pay business rates amounting 
to more than £6000 per year.  We have been fortunate in having financial 
support from some enterprises in Mere to help us with the car park expenses and 
our thanks to them for this. 

Our plans for the money which comes from Wiltshire Towns Programme to 
attract people into Mere to use its facilities have been agreed.  Some of it will be 
used to support a new large event for Mere, suggestions so far are:  a weekend of 
Sport – showcasing all the sporting activities that take place; a walking week – 
using many of our rights-of-way; or a special market day.  We are open to 
suggestions! 

The paperwork supporting the Wiltshire Local Plan is now in our library for 
residents to look at.  This is a period of consultation, mainly focused on whether 
the plan has been drawn up correctly and not on what it has as the future for our 
Town.  It is still interesting to see what the plan shows about Wiltshire Council’s 
thinking.  Mere is included as a ‘service centre’ which I take as meaning we have 


